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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE JULY 17, 2019 
CITIZENS’ ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CAC) MEETING 

MEMBERS ATTENDING
Jim Brown, South County Representative
Dianne Quilty, Mid County Representative

Michael Haymans, South County Representative 

Ed Zubal, West County Representative

Charles Counsil, At-Large Representative 

Linda Harrison, West County Representative

Robert Logan, CAC Vice-Chair - Mid County Representative

MEMBERS ABSENT 

Joanna Drinkwater, Mid County Representative (excused)
Steve Schoff, West County Representative (excused)
Pauline Klein, At-Large Representative (excused)

VACANT POSITION
South County Representative
OTHERS ATTENDING
Michael Tisch, FDOT

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Staff
Sai “Sammy” Edara. MPO Staff

John Burrage, Citizen

Wally Blain, Tindale – Oliver & Associates 

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit 

1.   Call to Order & Roll Call
John Burrage, CAC Chair resigned from the duties of CAC – Chair due to personal reasons. Robert Logan, CAC - Vice Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M.  The roll call was taken using a sign-in sheet. A quorum was present.  
2.  Pledge of Allegiance
All attendees recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
3.   Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
4.  Reports

A. Chairs’ Report
John Burrage informed the CAC members that he had resigned from the CAC, but he reported on his last official function as the CAC Chair at the May 6, 2019 MPO Board meeting.  He distributed a newspaper article regarding the fixed route transit and was hopeful to hear more details from Charlotte County Transit Staff. 
Robert Logan introduced two new CAC members Linda Harrison, West County Representative, and Charlie Counsil, At-Large Representative, and asked the newly appointed members to give a summary about themselves.
Gary Harrell mentioned that John Burrage has been nominated to receive the Peggy Walters Citizen Award that will be presented to him at the MPO Board’s Meeting on July 29, 2019. Gary Harrell also remembered Ms. Walters’ contributions to the Community during her tenure.  

B. City of Punta Gorda Report
Mitchell Austin informed the Committee members about the projects in the City of Punta Gorda. Below are the projects that he highlighted:
1. SUN Trail project- Pedestrian Bridge on N. Alligator Creek Bridge received bids for construction and is scheduled to start construction soon.
2. Harborwalk Phase II will be scheduled for construction in late August 2019.
3. Ponce De Leon Park modifications project will be presented to the City Council in August.  He noted there is a substantial increase in the cost of the project.

4. Dover – Kohl Consultant will be presenting the Citywide Master Plan at Charlotte Harbor Event Center on August 21, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.

Dianne Quilty asked about the project limits for the Harborwalk Phase II project.  Mitchell Austin stated that the project limits are from Gill St to Barry St. 
C. Charlotte County Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda updated the committee members regarding the following items:

1. Peachland Blvd at Loveland Blvd; and Winchester Blvd. at Ave of the Americas; installation of traffic signals are scheduled to be complete in August. 
2. Burnt Store Rd Phase II from north of Zemel Rd to Notre Dame Blvd, the construction bids deadline was July 2019 and scheduled for construction in September
3. Olean Blvd widening project is scheduled for construction this year and the project limits are from US 41 to Easy St with a 4-way stop sign at Easy St. 

4. Gasparilla Rd. at Marathon Blvd, bids for construction for a traffic signal along with pedestrian crosswalk improvements with be opening in August 2019
In response to a member question Ravi Kamarajugadda stated there is underground utility work on SR 776 at Toledo Blade Blvd.

Bob Logan questioned the status of bridge construction at Harbor Blvd. and Peachland Blvd. Ravi Kamarajugadda responded that the County staff is scheduled to complete the project in August. 

Dianne Quilty and Bob Logan congratulated County for the job well done on the Harbor Blvd widening project. 
D. Transit Development Plan (TDP) Report – Charlotte County Transit

Rick Kolar gave a review of the County’s Charlotte Rides 2020-2029 Transit Development Plan (TDP), which was developed by the County staff and the County’s Consultant, Tindale Oliver.  The document was approved on July 9, 2019 at the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners Meeting.  It will be forwarded to FDOT by the September 1, 2019 deadline.  One of the main innovations in this plan involves a Transit mobile app which should allow passengers to schedule a trip as soon as 2 to 4 hours in advance.  The app will indicate where the bus is located and how long the wait will be until pickup.  The TDP also envisions the creation of Charlotte links in central hubs in the County which will allow passengers to travel from one hub to another.  Long term, there may also be the possibility of express service to Babcock Ranch and the Charlotte County Airport with the potential for public private partnerships.
Dianne Quilty asked if a budget plan is in place to address the 10-year transit needs. Rick Kolar mentioned that $300,000 is required to install the new user app and come up with the county share for potential public partnerships.

Ed Zubal questioned the marketing/improving strategies that the county employed to encourage ridership in the Englewood area.  Rick Kolar mentioned that the ridership didn’t improve after Transit division spent approximately $200,000 on marketing in this year alone. Ed Zubal further questioned the marketing strategies and targeted population that are in the area and cautioned of a possible withdrawal of funds by FDOT or FTA in the future due to lack of ridership.

Jim Brown asked about the new user app and how well the older population will be accustomed with the change.  Rick Kolar mentioned that the Staff will still accept and continue accepting phone-in reservations.
5.  Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Michael Tisch stated that several projects have been programmed to start construction in Charlotte County, among the projects are improvements on US 41 between Carmalita St and Marion Ave.
Bob Logan asked about the removal of the “Exit Only” sign on I-75 at exit 164.  Mike Tisch mentioned that the exit sign is consistent with the FDOT design standards and was looked over by the engineering department at FDOT.  The original sign that had “Exit Only” was replaced during the construction project that added lanes on I-75.

Bob Logan asked about the status of a possible interchange on I-75 between Kings Highway and Toledo Blade Blvd.  Mike Tisch responded that FDOT is undertaking a Master Plan Study for I-75 and the results from the study would dictate any new interchanges.
6.   Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes: July 17, 2019 Meeting
B. FY 2018/2019 and FY 2019/2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – 

       Task 8 – FTA Section 5305(d)/Florida Commission for the Transportation 

            Disadvantaged Planning (TD) Grant Amendment
Gary Harrell pulled Agenda Item 6B for further discussion

Item 6A: Dianne Quilty made a motion for Approval of Minutes: April 17, 2019 Meeting.  Charlie Counsil seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
Gary Harrell mentioned that the MPO receives federal planning grant funds to perform planning activities. He further mentioned the funds were underutilized and required to be moved into the next fiscal year.  He mentioned that the funds can be used as part of  the transit element of the 2045 LRTP.  He stated any changes in the UPWP requires an amendment, which is the object of this Item.
Item 6B: Dianne Quilty made a motion to recommend the MPO Board amend the FY 2018/ 2019 – FY 2019/2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) updated FY 2019/2020 FTA Section 5305(d)Transit &Transportation Disadvantage (TD) Planning Grant to include additional funding and the carryforward funds into Task 8 – Transit & Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Planning.  The motion also adds language to support the Transit element of the 2045 LRTP moving $25,974 from salary line and into the consultant services line for consultant work related to Transit Planning being performed in the 2045 LRTP. The Motion allows for transmittal of the amendment to FTA and FDOT allowing for staff to make minor changes and adjustments based upon input received from FDOT.  Charlie Counsil seconded the motion. The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
7.  FY 2018/2019 – FY 2022/2023 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Roll-Forward Amendment

Gary Harrell stated that the MPO staff received from FDOT a request to amend the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda FY 2019/2020 - FY 2023/2024 (TIP) adding the Roll -Forward report.  The State’s Fiscal Year ends on June 30.  Most projects scheduled in the current year of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) commence work in that current year.  However, for various reasons, it is sometimes necessary to defer the commencement of work beyond the current year of the approved TIP.   For example, projects that did not get authorized by June 30, require a TIP Amendment to “roll-forward” these project phases into the first year of the new TIP.  
Dianne Quilty made a motion to recommend the MPO Board amend the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO’s TIP for FY 2019/2020 - FY 2023/ 2024 adding Roll-forward projects which could not be obligated during the State’s Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2019.  Ed Zubal seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
8.  FY 2019/2020 FTA Section 5305(d) Grant Application

Gary Harrell informed the Committee that Section 5305 (d) Funds are allocated to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and administered through the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for the purpose of metropolitan transit planning.  These funds will help support the 2045 LRTP, including the Transit Element of the LRTP.

Dianne Quilty made a motion to recommend MPO Board approval of the FY 2019/2020 Section 5305 (d) Planning and Technical Studies Grant Application including Resolution #2019-04, authorize the MPO Board Chair to sign all required documents, and authorize staff to make minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments). Charlie Counsil seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
9.  2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Status Update
Gary Harrell introduced Wally Blain of Tindale Oliver& Associates, Inc. Wally Blain gave an update on the initial stages of the development of the 2045 Charlotte Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  He provided an overview on the LRTP schedule.  He explained the 2045 LRTP has changed focus with the stakeholder interviews. The stakeholders represent various entities in Charlotte County including the governmental officials (City Manager, County Administrator, Airport CEO), Charlotte County Tourism, Economic Development, Cheney Brothers, Allegiant Airlines/Sunseeker Resort, Babcock Ranch officials and Coastal & Heartland National Estuary Program (CHNEP).

Wally Blain stated that the development of this document is federally required and must be developed every 5 years by the MPO.  He stated that this update will include federal Performance Measures. He mentioned a web interactive tool like Wikimaps will be developed to gather public comments, in addition to the normal public workshops to be held throughout the community.  The deadline for adoption of the 2045 LRTP is October 5, 2020. 

Wally Blain highlighted the meeting schedule for the upcoming meetings with the information that will be presented at these meetings.  He then provided note cards and remote voting devices from Turning Technologies were distributed for an LRTP planning exercise to solicit input from CAC members.
After the planning exercise Dianne Quilty asked if there will be different sections for retail marketing tools to promote transit and make people aware of the transit system. Laks Gurram responded that a Transit Development Plan would cover much of the details of how to increase ridership. The LRTP is a planning document and covering planning aspects of transit. 
2019 Joint Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) – Project Priorities

Gary Harrell stated the MPO annually partners with the Lee County MPO to obtain funding for TRIP projects.  The top request is for widening a segment of Burnt Store Road in Charlotte County.  He also mentioned that a discussion took place at the TAC meeting to change the terminus of the Burnt Store Rd from Tern Bay Terminus to North of Zemel Rd to Notre Dame Blvd. He noted that the MPO Staff is requesting $5 million for construction of Burnt Store Rd widening. He noted that TRIP funding statewide is not very robust, but the MPOAC Legislative Statement supports a return to increased TRIP funding from the State.   

Dianne Quilty made a motion to recommend the MPO Board approve the 2019 Joint 

Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) Project Priority List for the Charlotte 

County-Punta Gorda MPO and the Lee County MPO, including the amendment to replace the words “Tern Bay” with “north of Zemel Road.” Michael Haymans seconded the motion.  

The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
10. Public Comments
John Burrage stated that he is encouraged about the transit improvements from the Transit Development Plan (TDP) as explained by Transit Staff.

11. Staff Comments 
Gary Harrell informed the members of changes in the 2019 MPO meeting calendar that were made to accommodate City of Punta Gorda Staff.   

Gary Harrell announced the FDOT annual E-Public Hearing for the FDOT Draft Tentative Work Program will be held during the week of Oct. 7-11, 2019.  “In person” remarks regarding the FDOT Work Program for Charlotte County may be made to FDOT staff on October 9, 2019 at the Mid-County Regional Library (US 41 and Forrest Nelson Blvd) from 10 a.m. to noon.
Gary Harrell stated that Sammy Edara will be working on the updated version of the Bike/Ped Master Plan map, which will be interactive and updated every year.
12. Member Comments
Dianne Quilty distributed various newspaper articles regarding the Charlotte Harbor CRA and Parkside CRA welcome sign updates and how the Sunseeker Resort influenced the decision of upgrading the welcome signs. She also explained the free tree distribution scheme available for Parkside residents. 
Bob Logan asked Gary Harrell to investigate details regarding the Charlotte Harbor water association project and update the Committee members.  The issue may impact the Harbor View Road Project.
Ed Zubal informed the Committee that there is an MSBU meeting at Tringale Park to consider an increase in taxes for the next seven years by Board of County Commissioners (BCC).  Dianne Quilty mentioned that the BCC is still assessing the situation of increasing taxes. 
Michael Haymans mentioned about the flooding situation on Florida St. from Airport Rd. to Solana Rd. and asked the County Staff if something can be done to fix the flooding situation.

Ed Zubal enquired if a deputy from Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office could be available at these meetings to address the concerns of the Committee members.  Gary Harrell mentioned the CCSO has already been notified but the Deputies are spread very thin. 

13. Adjournment (NEXT CAC MEETING – October 9, 2019)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled CAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 9, 2019 at the Eastport 
Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 1:30 p.m.[image: image2.png]



4
3

